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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mrs A P Jones, The Old Surgery, 39 Valley Road, Barlow, N E Derbyshire, S18 7SL

Tel: 0114 289 1854; Mob: 07443 508 357 Email: HathersageParishClerk@hotmail.co.uk
Minutes of the Recreation Committee, 

held at 19:30 on Tuesday 21st January 2017.  

Present: Councillors Marsden, Rodgers, Wedgewood

In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Assistant Clerk)

	087/16
	
	Apologies for Absence: Cllr Love.

	088/16
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – none.

	089/16
	
	Public participation – no one attended.

	090/16
	
	Declaration of interests – none declared.

	091/16
	
	Confirmation of minutes of the meeting of 17th January 2017 – Approved.

	092/16
	
	Any Matters Arising – none.

	093/16
	
	Hard Play Area

	094/16
	.1
	Floodlights – are they repaired? Cllr. Love was going to find out – c/f  

AP RC-210217-001 Clerk to contact Ian Weeks with regards progress on the repairing of the flood lights. Also to note the wattage of the bulbs when replaced to allow running costs to be estimated.

	095/16
	.2
	Netting – c/f Ian Weeks.
AP RC-210217-002 Clerk to contact Ian Weeks with regards progress on the repairing of the netting.

	096/16
	.3
	Review of charging – A letter dated 2009 from RFO was used as the basis of the discussion. Recommendation is that, as now, the MUGA to be left open and free for village youth groups use during daylight hours unless booked for private use. Cllr. Marsden asked about Junior football and if they have their own funds? Cllr Wedgewood – no, they are all part of the Football Club, Hathersage FC who do have funds from members’ subs. Under 8s’ team buy tokens on a Friday evening, 10 and 12 year olds play Saturday am. The discussion on charging is summarised as:
MUGA - free use for all Hathersage youth groups but they pay for tokens if lights are required.

MUGA – small fee per week when booked for regular bookings, 
£100 per annum for weekly use, 
£50 per annum fortnightly use and 

£25 per annum for monthly use. 
A notice is to be provided to show day, time, and organisation of the week’s bookings. This will be updated by the pool management and prominently displayed. 

By booking for a years sessions in advance, this will guarantee sole use during the period of the booking. Over all this will be a small weekly charge.
Private one-off bookings remain at £20 per hour but the swimming pool brochure should be checked. Clerk’s note: the pool’s website says £20.
Tokens for use of floodlights, £1 per token for 1 hour. If necessary the time period for a token can be adjusted in an effort to ensure running costs are covered. It was understood that regular bookings can be expected from:
Older Men’s team – Monday, weekly,
Ladies Football – Wednesday, monthly,
Ladies Hockey – Thursday, weekly,
Men’s 5 a side – Wednesday, weekly,
Walking Football – to be agreed,
Under 8s’ football – Friday evenings weekly,
Under 10/12s’ football - Saturday morning, weekly.


	097/16
	
	Playing Field. 

	097/16
	.1
	Surface of Football Area. -  It was agreed that re-seeding of bald patches should take place in late April – a hardwearing/utility mix will be obtained from Eyres – 2kg required. No feeding was considered necessary in Spring but maybe in Autumn.

	097/16
	.2
	Report from Friends of the Playing Field Group – no report had been received

AP RC-210217-003 Clerk to prompt the caretaker for weekly reports and also prompt for bi weekly reports from High Peak Borough Council in the winter but weekly in the summer.

	097/16
	.3
	Skate Park – The Clerk had received comment from the skate park installers, to paint with standard grey masonry paint and not to use a chemical cleaner which may remove the protective surface from the time of the installation.

AP RC-210217-004 Clerk to write to Kirsty Taylor asking if Friends of Playing Field could carry out the painting of the skate park to cover the graffiti.

	098/16
	
	Playground 

	098/16
	.1
	Playground reports – nothing to report

	099/16
	
	Finance – 2017 Budget – nothing for this meeting

	100/16
	
	Items for next meeting

Floodlighting

Netting

Skate park graffiti

	101/16
	
	Confirm date of next meeting - 21st March 2017 meeting should not be required so 18th April 2017.


Summary of actions points.

	Action Point #
	Detail
	Owner
	Status

	AP RC-210217-01
	Clerk to contact Ian Weeks with regards progress on the repairing of the flood lights. Also to note the wattage of the bulbs when replaced to allow running costs to be estimated.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP RC-210217-02
	Clerk to contact Ian Weeks with regards progress on the repairing of the netting.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP RC-210217-03
	Clerk to prompt the caretaker for weekly reports and also prompt for bi weekly reports from High Peak Borough Council in the winter but weekly in the summer.
	Clerk
	Raised

	AP RC-210217-04
	Clerk to write to Kirsty Taylor asking if Friends of Playing Field could carry out the painting of the skate park to cover the graffiti.
	Clerk
	Raised
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